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· Upcoming Quarterly Legislative Briefing
· Metro Vandalism Reduction Program Wins Award
· Division 18 Solar Panel Event
· Metro Art to be Featured in US Airways Magazine


	Upcoming Legislative Briefing

Metro Government Relations has scheduled the next Quarterly Legislative Briefing for federal and state legislative staff on Thursday, November 29, 2007 from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. The briefing will be held at Metro Headquarters in the University Conference Room on the 4th floor. Briefing topics will include Metro’s 2008 Legislative Program, Southern California Consensus Working Group Trade Corridor Improvement Fund (TCIF) and a presentation by former U.S. Deputy Secretary of Transportation Mortimer L. Downey.

Board members who would like to attend should contact my office so we can make the necessary arrangements.
Metro Vandalism Reduction Program Wins Award

Metro’s Transit Services Bureau (TSB) received an award this month for its Vandalism Reduction Program led by the Special Problems Unit. The program was implemented in December 2000 due to a graffiti plague on transit vehicles costing $12 million in damages a year and creating a public perception that Metro’s transit system was unsafe. 

In 2006, TSB teams arrested 156 "taggers" and solved 770 vandalism cases resulting in more than $1 million in damages to Metro property. Several “taggers” were ordered to pay restitution and court costs in excess of $25,000 per person, which helped Metro save $7 million in clean-up and repair costs of bus and rail lines. The program is also being credited with improving public perception of Metro. A recent survey reported 88% of transit patrons now felt safer using the Metro system. 

Division 18 Solar Panel Event

Please join us on Friday, December 7, 2007 to officially announce the completion of its newest solar panel installation at Division 18 in Carson.  The solar panel project consist of roughly 1,600 individual solar panels, which will generate 417 kilowatts, were installed on the roof of the division’s maintenance building and shading structures in the employee parking lot.  Metro estimates that the solar panel system will generate enough green renewable electricity to save the agency $25,000 per month, or $300,000 per year over the next 15 years. The return on investment will be approximately 10 to 11 years. It is Metro’s newest effort to incorporate greater energy efficiency and sustainability in agency operations.

Event details:

What:              Division 18 Solar Panel Press Event

Date:               Friday, December 7, 2007

Time:              9:30 am -10:30 am

Where:            Division 18



450 W. Griffith Street



Carson, CA 90248

Board Members who wish to attend can contact my office for more information so that we may make the necessary arrangements.

Metro Art to be Featured in US Airways Magazine

US Airways in-flight magazine, which appears on all US Airways flights and has an audience of over two million readers, will be featuring Metro’s art program and projects in an upcoming issue. The article will tout the ways in which the artwork enhances the transit experience and will recommend that visitors to the Los Angeles area consider using Metro Rail to explore the County. 
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